GREATER EGYPT REGIONAL PLANNING AND DEVELOPMENT COMMISSION

MINUTES OF THE EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE MEETING

APRIL 27, 2016

Members Present:

Julie Peterson, Chair

Jeffery A. Robinson, First Vice-Chair

Cindy Humm, Third Vice-Chair

Fred Kelly, Fourth Vice-Chair


Steve Damron, Secretary


Greg Smothers, Treasurer
Members Absent:

Brian Otten, Second Vice-Chair
Staff Present:

Cary M. Minnis, Executive Director

Jenny A. Richardson, Administrator 

Others Present:

None 

Call to Order
The Executive Committee convened on Wednesday, April 27, 2016 at the office of the Commission in Marion, Illinois.
Ms. Peterson called the meeting to order at 6:06 p.m. and Ms. Richardson recorded the minutes. A quorum was present and ready to proceed with business.  
Money Purchase Plan - Restated and Updated
Mr. Minnis and Ms. Richardson discussed that the Internal Revenue Service mandates that all employers who sponsor qualified retirement plans “restate” their plans to formally adopt and conform to new laws and regulations affecting retirement plans.  Therefore, our money purchase pension plan, held in trust by the National Employers’ Retirement Trust (NERT), as presented restated and updated by NERT without incurring any additional costs, effective January 1, 2016.  Specifically, updates incorporate the provisions under the Pension Protection Act of 2006, the Pension Funding Equity Act, the Heroes Earnings Assistance and Tax Relief Act, the Worker, Retiree and Employer Recovery Act, and numerous other pieces of legislation. An update to reflect current mailing address and Trustee name from former Executive Director, Ike Kirkikis, to the current Executive Director, Cary M. Minnis was also made.
Motion made by Mr. Robinson and seconded by Mr. Damron to adopt the Money Purchase Pension Purchase Plan, as amended and restated, effective January 1, 2016. All members present voted “AYE”. Motion carried. 
Indirect Costs/Draft Budget Plan
Mr. Minnis presented the DRAFT BUDGET PLAN FISCAL YEAR 2017 (“Plan”) and provided a comprehensive explanation of the methodologies used to support the calculations within the Plan.
Major points discussed:

· Proposed staff salaries. 
· Rationale behind the change in the methodology used to calculate the indirect cost rate used to distribute indirect costs to projects, grants, and contracts. To more accurately facilitate an equitable distribution of indirect costs to the cost objectives served and to conform to newly adopted OMB Administrative Requirements, the Commission selected a cost allocation base of direct salaries and fringe benefit expenses to calculate the proposed indirect cost rate for use beginning FY 2017. In general, a correlation exists between the incurrence of administrative effort with the expenditures for direct labor. In most cases, a direct labor base will produce an equitable distribution of indirect costs from program to program. Historically, the Commission did not included management and administrative salaries and benefits in its indirect cost rate calculation. 
Motion was made by Mr. Damron and seconded by Mr. Smothers to recommend approval of the DRAFT BUDGET PLAN FISCAL YEAR 2017 and the change in methodology of the indirect cost rate calculation as presented.  All members present voted “AYE”. Motion carried. 

Mr. Minnis requested authorization to submit the Certificate of Indirect Costs, as required, to the Commission’s cognizant agency, the U.S. Department of Commerce – Economic Development Administration (EDA) at the established proposed indirect cost rate of 41.704%.  Motion made by Ms. Humm and seconded by Mr. Robinson.  All members present voted “AYE”. Motion carried. 

Miscellaneous

Discussion held whether to continue to purchase the annual pocket calendars. Historically, the cost for the calendars, without postage, is $400.  Discussion ensued.  Consensus reached to not purchase the pocket calendars and instead use the funds for a different business purpose. 
Ms. Peterson thanked the Commission and commended the efforts of and the valuable CEDS information presented by the Economic Development Specialist at the DRA Workshop held on April 25 and April 26 on the campus of John A. Logan College. 
Adjourn
Motion made by Ms. Peterson and seconded by Mr. Robinson to adjourn this meeting at 7:25 p.m. All members present voted “AYE”. Motion carried. 

Handouts 
Draft Budget Plan Fiscal Year 2017 with illustration applied to the SIMPO award. 
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